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In light of the strong congressional desire to honor one of
its members, who served for 26 years in the House, in this
fashion, the Department of Agriculture and we recommend that

you approve H.R. 2343.
Assistant Director

for Legislative Reference

Enclosures















THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

November 28, 1975

MEMORANDUM FOR: JIM CAVANAUGH
FROM: MAX FRIEDERSDORF,M_A
SUBJECT: H.R. 2342 - George W. Andrews

Forestry Sciences Laboratory

The Office of Legislative Affairs strongly recommends this
bill be signed.



DEPARTMENT OF AGRICULTURE
OFFICE OF THE SECRETARY

WASHINGTON, D. C. 20250

wovember 25, 1975

Honorable James T. Lynn
Director, Office of Management
and Budget

Dear Mr. Lynn:

In reply to the request of your office, the following report is submitted
on the enrolled enactment H.R. 2343, "To designate the new Forest Service
laboratory at Auburn, Alabama, as the 'George W. Andrews Forestry Sciences
Laboratory'."

The Department of Agriculture recommends that the President approve the
enactment.

This Department has a long-standing and continuing policy not to name
research laboratories for individuals. It is based upon the recognition
that new research laboratories result from the combined efforts of many
people over several years and that to name such a public facility for one
individual might be improper in view of the contributions others have made.
However, two exceptions to this policy have been made. They are the
Richard B. Russell Agricultural Research Center at Athens, Georgia, and

the Aiken Sugar Maple Laboratory at Burlington, Vermont.

Although we opposed H.R. 2343 in our report and testimony, we recommend
that the President approve the enactment based upen (1) the fact that
Congress has expressed strong support for naming the laboratory after a
deceased former member of the House of Representatives and (2) Congressman
Andrews did make a substantial contribution to the establishment of the
laboratory.

There would be no additional costs if the enactment is approved by the
President.

Sincerely,

. Phil Cafipbell
Acting Sefretary


























